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Bible Class Coordinators 

Supported Mission Works 

Office Staff 

Gina Talbott Stephanie Freeze 

 

Mark Freeman Gary Erwin 

Raymond Walker Butch Merriman 

Elton Stubblefield John Rowe 

Deacons 

Elders 

Ministers 

Involvement & Greeting Brian Lee 

Fellowship Tim Riggs 

Sound Mark Jetton 

Children’s Programs Richard Hyde 

Communication Anthony Dozier 

Building & Grounds Ken Purvis & Doug Tucker 

Local Evangelism Troy Conrad & Chuck Bryant 

Special Ministries Dan Gray & Nathan Ingram 

Foreign Missions Paul Gidden & John Oliverio 

Finance Jeff Fleming & Brandon Smith 

Youth Matt Hemphill 

Sharing Bradley Welborn & Kyle Gordley 

Education Quinn Tolbert & Morgan Whatley 

Worship Bill Malone, Scott Blake & Brant Mathis 

Pulpit Ken Stegall 

Youth Chris Tomberlin 

Cradle Roll Jean Erwin 

Pre-School & Elementary  

Youth Matt Hemphill 

Adult Cleo Tarver 

Supported Children’s Homes 

Ron Clayton India 

Tyrone Mynhier South Sudan 

Benin School of Preaching West Africa 

Mission Printing Arlington, Texas 

Pat Scheaffer  Adventures in Missions 

Steve Austin Texas International Bible Institute 

Ralph Williams Instructor-Bear Valley Institute Extension School Program 

Uganda School of Evangelism 
Eastern European Missions 

Biblical Institute of Central America 

Arms of Hope 
Cherokee Home for Children 
Children’s Homes of Lubbock 

 

Olive Branch Ministries-Peru 
Sunny Glen Children’s Home 

Hannah’s Hope-Cambodia 

THOSE CHOSEN TO SERVE TODAY 

March 8, 2015 Morning Service Evening Service 

Hosts 
Karen Hopper 
Lisa Geerman 

Karen Hopper 
Lisa Geerman 

Sound Booth Sound Personnel Sound Personnel 

Song Leader Chris Freeze James Young 

First Prayer Harold Wade Trent Tadlock 

Communion 
Coordinator 

Hal Egger Hal Egger 

Communion Prayer Troy Conrad Doug and Grant Tucker 

Second Prayer & 
Scripture Reading 

Steve Long Randy Wilkinson 

Closing Remarks John Rowe John Rowe 

Nursery S. Foster/P. O’Connor  

Lead Coordinator Matt Fitzgerald Matt Fitzgerald 

Schedule of Services 

Sunday 

9:00 AM Bible Classes (offered for all ages) 

10:15 AM Morning Worship Assembly 

6:00 PM Evening Assembly 

Tuesday 

9:30 AM Ladies Bible Class  

Wednesday 

7:00 PM Bible Class 

Thursday 

10:00 AM Community Bible Class 

Sunday, March 1, 2015 

9:00 AM Bible Class 410 

10:15 AM Worship 604 

6:00 PM Worship 285 

Contribution $37,564.34 

Wednesday, March 4, 2015 

7:00 PM Bible Class NC 

Where to find us: 

7300 Crownridge Drive, The Woodlands, TX 77382 

Phone/Voicemail: (936)273-0010 

Email: information@woodlandoaks.org 

Check out our website for more information at www.woodlandoaks.org 

March 8, 2015 

 

 
 

CRITICISM IS NOT AN ANSWER 

There are lots of folks who are not very helpful when 

you’re dealing with a problem.  They tell you “how things 

ought to be.”  And they’re really self-righteous about it—

as if they just solved the problem.  And I think they feel 

like they did.  Their answer is, “This is how it’s supposed 

to be.” 

They have plenty of criticism for everyone involved.   

To all you critics out there—“News Flash!—Criticism is 

Not an Answer!”  At very best, it points out the problem. 

I’ll listen to your criticism if you’re willing to help solve 

the problem—with something more than what we/you/

they are supposed to do! 

But if all you have to offer is your philosophy about how 

sad and sorry things are, I’m better off without your help!  

I echo Job’s sentiments when he said to his philosophical, 

self-righteous friends, “Doubtless you are the people, and 

wisdom will die with you!  But I have a mind as well as 

you; I am not inferior to you.  Who does not know all 

these things?” 

I know how things are supposed to be.  You haven’t 

helped anything or anyone when you keep running 

around talking about the problem.  You’re just becoming 

part of the problem. 

My car is broken down, holding up traffic.  I’m trying to 

get it started.  I’ve got a problem.  I KNOW I’ve got a 

problem.  You blowing your horn and yelling about how 

I’m inconveniencing you and everyone else doesn’t help 

solve the problem.  How about either helping me get the 

car started or help me push it off the street?  Then I’ll join 

you in talking about what a piece of sorry junk it is!  But if 

you don’t want to help, please don’t offer your criticism 

as if it’s a solution. 

-Ken Stegall 

Servant Ministries Visitation—Hospital/Shut-Ins Tom Herrick 
 Administration Joey Dawson 



Announcements Announcements 

 

We invite you to join any of our Adult Bible Classes: 

“Noah & the Great Flood” by Elton Stubblefield 
Location: Chapel Center Auditorium 
 
“Evangelism” by Mark Freeman, Raymond Walker 
Location: Education Center Room B107  
 
“Ecclesiastes: Purpose & Wisdom in Today’s World” by Michael Matheidas 
(20s & 30s i.e. TNT) 
Location: Worship Center Room 102 
 
“A Study of Romans” by Ken Stegall 
(Singles & Young Professionals) 
Location: Chapel Center Magnolia Room 
 
Spanish Speaking Class by Alberto De Pena, Pedro Salazar, Ben Winford & Rick Medford 
Location: Education Center Library (2nd Floor) 
 
“Everything You Always Wanted to Know about Prayer but Were Afraid to Ask”                       
by Sam Bradley 
Location: Worship Center Room 101 

W 
elcome to Woodland Oaks Church of Christ. We are hon-

ored you chose to worship with us this morning. Please fill out the   
attendance card in the pew in front of you and place it in the             

contribution plate. Thank you for visiting us today! We look forward to meeting you! 

MARCH SHARING PANTRY:  

Baby Drive—Diapers, wipes, liquid baby wash, 

lotion, shampoo, diaper cream. No formula, please. 

Please leave donations in the stairwell of the Education Center. 

March 22 10:15 a.m. Chris Tomberlin to Speak 
March 23-30  AIM Team Visits 
March 29 3:00 p.m. Baby Shower for Janna Wilkerson 
 5:30 p.m. VBS Planning Meeting 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

Today  Sunny Glen Donations Due 
 3:30-7:00 p.m.  LTC Practices  
 6:20 p.m.  Bible Builders Room B106 

Tuesday 9:30 a.m.  Ladies’ Bible Class  
 6:45 p.m. Young Professionals Bible Study 
Wednesday 5:30 p.m.  Meal 
 7:00 p.m.  “A Study of ‘Afterlife’” with Scott Logan 
Thursday  10:00 a.m.  Community Bible Class 
Friday 10:00 a.m.  Little Lambs Play Group 
Saturday 3:30 p.m. Hoople/Balderson Wedding 

THIS WEEK 

PRAYERS 

  John Kody/Memorial Hermann Room 3233/some improvement/no visitors, 

 please. 

 Bert Johnson/being treated for a blood infection. 

 Hoyt Williams/uncle of Stephanie Freeze/lost his battle with cancer March 6. 

 Jim Butler, Morgan Evans, Lawson Freeman, Bert Johnson,  Kelly 

 Malone, Butch Merriman, Greg Mize, Harold Wade/ battling cancer. 

 Please remember Linda Alexander, Margie Biggs, Liz Coleman,  Fran 

 Cote, Caleb  Cox,  Mary  Helen Foster,   Harry  Hallows, Camellia 
 Jackson,  Ann  Johnson,  Shirley Jones,  Margret  Korner, Marjorie 
 Lockwood,  Georgia  Meadows,  Beatrice Myers,  Kim Prahl,         
 Michael  Priest,  Virginia  Turner, Elizabeth  Joan  Webb  and 
 Ellouise Zapalac. 

EXPECTANT FAMILIES 

Janna & Kevin Wilkerson 

Rose & Alberto De Pena 

Beth & James Stevens 

Candice & Matt Fitzgerald 

Laura & Kevin Sim 

Teen Calendar 

Please see the BASIC Bulletin for updates. 

Leadership Training for Christ Practices 

Event Day Time Place 

Bible Bowl Sunday/Wed. 6:00/7:15 p.m. B107 

Puppets Sunday 4-6 p.m. B106 

3rd-6th Grade Chorus Sunday 4-6 p.m. B106 

Song Leading Sunday 3:30 p.m. B107 

7th-12th Grade Chorus Sunday 5:00 p.m. B208 

Congratulations to Cameron and Ling Ling   

Terry on the birth of their twins on February 

18! Sean David weighed 5 pounds, 4 ounces 

and was 17 3/4 inches long. Sarah Claire 

weighed 6 pounds, 7 ounces and was 18 inches long. Everyone, 

including big brother Jack and big sister Olivia, is doing well. 

Bible Builders Tonight 
Ages 2 to Kindergarten 

Room B106 in the Education Center 
Children will be dismissed during the song before the sermon. 

Tonight’s Lesson: Saul 
Memory Verse: I Samuel 16:7 

“Man looks at the outward appearance, but God looks at the heart.” 

Dear Woodland Oaks Church Family, 
 Thank you very much for your thoughts and prayers, 
as well as for the cards and the beautiful plant my fam-
ily received with the passing of my father, Carmen Higginson. 
 It is heartwarming to see and feel the love you have shown for us. 
 With gratitude, 
 Pat Higginson and Family 

Everyone is invited to attend the wedding of 

Kendra Hoople 
and 

Aaron Balderson 
Saturday, March 14, 2015 at 3:30 p.m. 

in the WOCC Worship Center. 

A cake and punch reception will follow the ceremony. 

If you are interested in an evening of Christian fellowship  
playing with the WOCC Men’s Softball Team, contact Paul 
Gidden as soon as possible. Games will begin the second week 
of March and will be played in Conroe on Tuesday nights.  

 Volunteers are needed to lock-up the building each 

week on Sunday mornings and evenings and    
Wednesday nights. Please sign up in the foyer to help 

with the security of our facilities and see Doug Tucker for      
details of what this requires. 

Young Professionals Classroom Change! 

Our heartfelt condolences to the family of Velma Sparks 
who died February 27. The funeral service was March 4 at 
Addison Funeral Home. 

VBS PLANNING MEETING 

For All Volunteers 

March 29, 2015 

5:30 p.m. 

Worship Center Auditorium 

Contact Trisha Hyde with questions 

or for more information. 

Two members of our youth group chose to conjoin their 
lives with Christ through baptism Sunday, March 1.     
Will Long and Cambry Trout were the first two people 
to be baptized in the new Worship Center.                  
Congratulations, Will and Cambry! Welcome to the family of God. 


